European Commission consults stakeholders on MLC enforcement 

In the context of the forthcoming European Union (EU) Maritime Social Package, due in the second half of 2011, the European Commission has launched a public consultation on the enforcement of the International Labour Organization (ILO) Maritime Labour Convention (MLC). 
 
The Commission wants to collect stakeholders' views on the implementation of certain provisions of the MLC within EU law, and on the enforcement of Directive 2009/13/EC. This Directive implements the Agreement concluded by the European Community Shipowners' Association (ECSA) and the European Transport Workers' Federation (ETF) on MLC 2006. The views collected will feed into an impact assessment concerning the different options for EU action. The general idea is to set up a mechanism for compliance checks and enforcement of Directive 2009/13/EC on all ships calling at Member States, irrespective of their flag.
 
In the consultation document, the Commission is particularly seeking feedback on the following options:
 
.         amending Directive 2009/21/EC on compliance with flag state requirements, to incorporate the corresponding MLC provisions on enforcement
.         amending Directive 2009/16/EC on port state control, to incorporate the corresponding MLC provisions on enforcement
.         amending Directive 2009/15/EC on common rules and standards for ship inspection and survey organisations and for the relevant activities of maritime administrations, to allow the certification of ships foreseen in the MLC by Recognised Organisations 
 
In addition, the Commission mentions in the consultation document that it is also considering a proposal for a Directive on the responsibilities of labour-supplying states. 
 
The future proposal on the enforcement of the MLC forms part of the European Commission's forthcoming Maritime Social Package, which is also expected to include a Communication and a legislative proposal on the integration into EU law of the revised STCW Convention. 
 
The online consultation can be found here. The deadline for replying is 14 June 2011.
 
